Responsibility of Nonresident Employees Disclosure
All nonresident employees of Whitman College are required to contact Human Resources to discuss any tax responsibilities they may have. If you are an alien individual (that is, an individual who is not a U.S. citizen), specific rules apply to determine if you are a resident alien or a non resident alien for tax purposes.

Generally, you are a resident alien if you meet either the “green card test” or the “substantial presence test” for the calendar year. Any person not meeting either test is generally a nonresident alien. Additionally, an alien individual who qualifies as a “resident of a treaty country” (an alien individual may claim to be a resident of a treaty country if he or she qualifies as a resident of that country under the terms of the residency article of the tax treaty between the United States and that country) or a resident of Puerto Rico, Guam, the Commonwealth of the Northern Mariana Islands, the U.S. Virgin Islands, or American Samoa is a nonresident alien individual.
Please keep in mind that no one from any Whitman College department can act as a tax consultant, give personal, legal or tax advice, or represent an individual dealing with the Internal Revenue Service (IRS). This, any assistance provided is given as a courtesy to you, and as such, should not be construed in any way as the rendering of legal or tax advice.
_______________________________________________________

I have read and understand that it is my responsibility if I am a nonresident alien employed by Whitman College to contact Human Resources regarding any tax responsibilities and that any advice given to me by Whitman College employees while in their official role should not be construed as legal or tax advice.

Print Employee Name:____________________________________

Employee Signature:______________________________________

Date:__________________________________________________
